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Equity Committee Meeting
April 17, 2023 – Via Zoom

Minutes

Members Present: Co-Chair Lucrecia Wonsor , Co-Chair Elaine Wang, Jay Furr, Joy Dubin Grossman, Alyssa Johnson, Ellen Kaye, Joe Major, Kathleen Ramsay, Amanda Jordan Smith, Sasha Thayer, Al Voegele, Deborah Wright, Cate Cross, Matthew LeFluer, Nick Morlan, Sarah Wraight.

Others Present: VLCT staff: Executive Director Ted Brady, Abby Friedman, Jessica Hill, Jeremy Weiss.

Agenda Item #1:  Call to order by the Chair.  
Lucrecia Wonsor called the meeting to order at 12:01 p.m.

Agenda Item #2: Additions and deletions to the agenda. 
Jay Furr moved to accept the agenda as submitted. The motion was seconded by Elaine Wang. The motion was approved unanimously.

Agenda Item #3: New Member Introductions.  
New committee members Matthew LeFluer, Sarah Wraight and Nick Morlan shared their names, titles, affiliations, what made them eligible to be on the committee, and something about why they wanted to be on the committee. All other board members and staff introduced themselves.

Agenda Item #4: Approval of the February 21, 2023, Minutes. 
Elaine Wang moved to adopt the draft minutes. The motion was seconded by Deborah Wright. The motion was approved unanimously.

Agenda Item #5: Executive Director Update. 
Ted provided updates about VLCT’s new municipal access portal (MAP) which has gone live. He asked each committee members login and upload a picture to their dashboard and familiarize themselves with the new website and new portal. He updated the committee on Vermont Inclusion Week, round two of the Welcoming and Engaging Communities Cohort, and Town Fair 2023 which will occur September 27 and 28 in Sought Burlington Double Tree. Ted asked the committee for suggestions for a keynote speaker. The theme will be Civility, Self-Care and Inclusion. Ted asked committee members for their updated stipend forms. 

Agenda Item #6 Review Equity Services RFQ Language. 
Ted explained the rationale for this request for qualification, for a series of consultant services. It would include recruitment, grant writing, human resources and a long list of services towns have indicated are necessary. The Municipal Services Consultant Corps would be made up of consultants who have been vetted by the league to be able to provide referral of these services to members. This would be as opposed to hiring new staff at VLCT. Ted explained VLCT budgeted for about 50K this year to fund equity consultant work. The hope is that a town who needs some equity consultant work can use this service and eventually develop a relationship with that equity consultant if further assistance is needed. Ted told the committee PACIF has found success with their Employment Practice Liability Referral Program where towns can get a few free billable hours and after they reach a certain number of hours, they start to get billed. 

The committee had a robust conversation about the proposal. Ellen Kaye questioned who the relationship would be with, if the Equity Committee of a town wanted to receive services, but the legislative body of that town did not want to see those services utilized? Elaine Wang expressed concerns about the RFQ as presented and wondered whether there should be a sub-committee to further develop this tool.

Ted explained that he planned to forward the RFQ to the VLCT board and asked if there was consensus or whether the equity piece of the RFQ needed to be improved by the Equity committee before the VLCT Board takes up the issue, possibly later this week.

Thereupon, Al Voegele moved to remove the equity piece from the consultant corps proposal to develop as a standalone proposal and to appoint a subcommittee to further develop the idea as a separate RFP. Deborah Wright seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. 
Lucrecia asked for volunteers and then appointed the following members to the subcommittee: Elaine Wang, Matthew LeFluer, Jay Furr, Deborah Wright, Joy Dubin Grossman.   

Agenda Item #7: Review Welcoming and Engaging Communities Survey Data. 
Ted presented the methodology and explained the results from the Abundant Sun Inclusion and Belonging Survey. Elaine is interested in seeing the negative comments and asked that they put up on the Equity committee’s SharePoint site.

Agenda Item #8 Discuss Regional Equity Committee Convenings. 
Ted explained per the approved work plan, the purpose of the convenings was to get Equity Committee members from across the state together in different towns and have opportunity to share the work they are doing and have opportunities to network with one another. Ted asked if Equity committee members would be willing to host a convening session around the state. Lucrecia offered Killington as a place to host. Nick Morlan could possibly host in Montpelier. Ellen Kaye offered to check with her committee on whether Barre City could host. Deborah Wright said Bellows Falls might be able to host. Elaine Wang asked whether a survey of the community could be used to determine the agenda for each convening.

Agenda #9 
There was no other business. Elain Wang moved to adjourn the meeting. Ellen Kaye seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 1:31 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,
Jeremy Weiss
Membership and Administrative Coordinator

As approved by the Equity Committee on June 20, 2023

